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Gelman Sciences- Analysis of Water Level and Quality Changes after Extraction Well Flow 

Modifications- Prepared April 2013 

Recent amendments to the Gelman Sciences Consent Judgment {CJ) allow for extraction well flow rates 

to be modified providing certain conditions in the CJ can be met. Consistent with the terms of the CJ, 

flow rates have been modified two times: May 2011 and mid-August 2012. These changes are noted 

below in Table 1. 

Table 1- Extraction Well Flow Rate Modifications 

Extraction Aquifer System Area Pre May2011 May2011 Mid-August - 2012 

Well {Initial) Flow Flow Rate Flow Rate (gpm) 
Rate (gpm) (gpm) 

LB-1 D2 Eastern 100 60 60 

LB-3 D2 Eastern 40 40 40 

HW-S D2 Western 25 0 0 

TW-2 C3 Eastern 49 25 10 

(Dolph) 
TW-3 C3 Western 0 0 0 

TW-5 D2 Western 82 78 25 

TW-9 D2 Western 84 60 25 

TW-10 C3 Western 81 68 0 

TW-11 E Western so 37 25 

TW-14 C3 Western 88 0 

TW-17 E Western 88 0 0 

TW-18 E Eastern (per 133 99 150 
CJ) 

TW-19 E Eastern 100 100 so 
TW-20 C3 Western 59 so so 
TW-21 D2 Eastern (per 130 98 so 

CJ) 
SW-Comb sw Western 33 34 33 

PW-1 Marshy Western 4 5 3 

Total Flow (gpm) 1146 752 521 

REC EIVED 
Note- Flow rates are approximate and may vary month to month. 
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Water level and groundwater quality samples have been routmely collected to momtor ciianges 

resulting from flow modifications. This monitoring has been done in accordance with monitoring plans 

developed in conjunction with the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality {MDEQ). 



To compare and contrast water level and water quality changes from conditions prior to flow 

adjustments and current, a series of drawings have been prepared. These drawings are provided in 

Attachment A. These drawings show maps prepared with data collected prior to flow modifications with 

the most recent semi-annual maps (prepared April2013). Key changes between the two data sets have 

been noted on the drawings along with a summary of observations. 



Attachment A 

(Comparison Maps) 
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